
Public Release

FJUHSD Students Outperform County and State!

October 18, 2023

Dear FJUHSD Staff Members, Students, Parents/Guardians, and Community,

The statewide assessment, known as the Smarter Balanced exam, taken in the spring of each school

year, is part of the statewide accountability system known as the California Assessment of Student

Performance and Progress, or CAASPP. The academic assessment covers three subject areas - English

Language Arts (ELA), mathematics, and science, and is administered for students in grades 3-8 and

grade 11. As FJUHSD is grades 9-12, our results are for grade 11 only.

Assessment results for the 2022/23 administration of the exam were publicly released today by the

California Department of Education.

FJUHSD students outperformed the statewide average in all three subject areas in grade 11:

12 percentage points higher in ELA

17 percentage points higher in math

10 percentage points higher in science

FJUHSD students outperformed the countywide average in all three subject areas in grade 11:

3 percentage points higher in ELA

6 percentage points higher in math

1 percentage point higher in science

FJUHSD is very excited and proud of our CAASPP results! We commend our teachers, staff, students,

administrators, and entire educational community for their dedication to teaching and learning. We

celebrate our staff’s commitment to elevating instruction through the SET for Success professional

learning series, the increase in wellness supports, and expanded student and parent engagement

opportunities. These results are an affirmation that FJUHSD is the Place to Be!

Sincerely,

Steve McLaughlin, Ed.D.

Superintendent

https://www.cde.ca.gov/ta/tg/sa/sbacsummative.asp
https://caaspp-elpac.cde.ca.gov/caaspp/
https://caaspp-elpac.cde.ca.gov/caaspp/
https://caaspp-elpac.ets.org/caaspp/



